UNITED STATES

NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20555-0001

February 11, 2019

The Honorable Salud Carbajal
United States House of Representatives
Washington, DC 20515

Dear Congressman Carbajal:

This is to acknowledge receipt of your letter dated February 6, 2019, regarding your request for
the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission to host a public meeting in San Luis Obispo, CA, to
help inform our work on identifying best practices for the establishment and operation of local
community advisory boards — pursuant to the Nuclear Energy Innovation and Modernization Act
(PL 115-439).

Please be assured that we are working on a response, and a reply will be forwarded to you as
soon as possible.

Since

Eugene Dacus, Director
Office of Congressional Affairs



